IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER
Required Sampling Not Met for the City of Wellington
          The CITY OF WELLINGTON public water supply system violated a drinking water standard.                                     Although THIS WAS NOT AN EMERGENCY, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened and what we are doing to correct this situation. 
Our water system is required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants and residual disinfectant levels on a regular basis. Results of regular monitoring are an indicator of whether our drinking water meets health standards. During JULY 2020, our system did not complete some required monitoring for coliform bacteria nor residual disinfectant level and therefore cannot be sure of the quality of our drinking water during that time. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]What should I do?                                                                                                                                                                            THIS IS NOT AN EMERGENCY. There is nothing you need to do at this time, there is no need to use an alternative (e.g., bottled) water supply. However, if you have specific health concerns, consult your doctor.
Who is at risk?                                                                                                                                                                    THERE IS NO DIRECT HEALTH RISK TO CONSUMERS. If it had been, you would have been notified immediately.
What happened?                                                                                                                                                                      The City of Wellington water distribution system is required to take 9 coliform bacteria samples monthly unless additional samples are required following a coliform-positive or rejected sample. It is also required to monitor the residual disinfection level at the same time and same point when taking total coliform samples. Both monitoring violations occurred because of failure to get one of the nine bacteria samples in on time for JULY 2020.  ALL COLIFORM BACTERIA SAMPLES THAT WERE TAKEN IN JULY WERE NEGATIVE.
What we are doing? Since it is our desire to provide the safest water possible to our consumers, we have taken the action of ensuring a more strict monitoring of our monthly sampling program in order to prevent future violations.
For more information, please contact Name: Mike Clift at Phone: 620-434-5353                                                       Or by Mail: 511 SW LAKE RD, WELLINGTON, KS 67152
Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail. 
This notice is being sent to you by CITY OF WELLINGTON.                                                                                           Federal ID #: KS2019119                                                                                                                                                     
